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“ 
18 

I pray that you may have the power to comprehend, with all the saints, what is 
the breadth and length and height and depth 

19 
and to know the love of Christ 

that surpasses knowledge, so that you may be filled with all the fullness of 
God.” (Ephesians 3:18-19) 

Beloved Mahoning Valley United Methodists, 

Thank you for the privilege and honor of being your district superintendent for this six 
year season.  Thank you for the lessons you have taught me and the grace you have of-
fered me.  Thank you for inspiring me with your scrappiness, your courage, and the 

amazement of witnessing what God can do through you!  Thank you for taking risks and for not giving up.  
Thank you for your deep love of Jesus and your desire to know and love him more.  Thank you for sharing Je-
sus with your neighbors and for inviting me in. 

I have prayed many prayers for us since 2017, and I will continue to pray for you after I transition back to the 
local church.  I am going to lift up one more in farewell:  I pray that you will not make such an idol of the past 
that you are unable to see, let alone follow, where Christ calls into the future. 

It is necessary to know and try to understand history.  Much of the Bible is the past record of God’s mighty 
acts!  It is good to remember with fondness times and people of joy, love, and peace.  We join in the commun-
ion of saints through rituals that reach back through all of Christianity.  Building on the knowledge of the past 
is how humanity progresses technologically and morally.  We are Christians because the faith has been handed 
down through the ages. 

But:  if we are so enamored of the past that our goal becomes trying to recreate it, we limit what God can do 
with us.  Time marches on and the past is not coming back.  If you wonder where the young people are today, 
they are not in the decades before they were born.  So if we are doing exactly the same things in the church that 
we did a few decades ago, or doing nothing because things are not how they were a few decades ago, we may 
well be refusing to let God work through us now.  God may indeed have planned a “future with hope” as in the 
oft-quoted Jeremiah 29:11, but we will never see it if we are fixated on the past.  Trying to recreate or remain in 
the past makes the past an idol.  It sets nostalgia in the place of God.  It reveals a view of God as an aging ath-
lete, whose performance has peaked but who’s still in the game.  To act as though our mission is to recreate the 
past rather than follow Christ into the future is to undercut our beliefs that God works all things together for 
good, that God is making all things new, that God has the power to keep working out the divine will. 

If you’re feeling angry or afraid right now, go back and re-read paragraph 3.  I am not praying for you to forget 
or ignore the past.  I am praying for all those experiences and lessons of God caring for you, loving us, and 
guiding humanity; to “turn your eyes upon Jesus”, to help you to open up to what God might want to do among 
you now, to trust that God is at work bringing about deep shalom and calling all people to live according to the 
teachings and example of Christ.  I am praying for you to catch a glimpse of God’s big dreams for the future, to 
see how God is at work in the here and now, and to trust that the God of the past also goes with us into the fu-
ture.  I am not saying that one generation is better or more important than another.  I am praying that all genera-
tions would find welcome in our churches, and that all generations would be able to love, care for, honor, in-
spire, teach, and learn from each other as we journey towards Jesus together. 

In gratitude, in prayer, in Christ, 

Rev. Abby 
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WITH THE DS IN  JUNE 
4– FAREWELL 
7-10 ANNUAL CONFERENCE 
                                                                                                    
East Ohio E-News 

E-News is the bi-weekly electronic newsletter 
of the East Ohio Conference. Its purpose is to 
communicate the many ways that conference 
clergy and laity are making and maturing disci-
ples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the 
world. The electronic newsletter includes mes-
sages from Bishop Malone and other announce-
ments regarding the mission and ministry within 
The East Ohio Conference.  Click Here: to visit 
the East Ohio E-News webpage.  When you 
click on the link it will take you to the confer-
ence website page, on the right will be a space 
for you to enter your email address so that you 
can receive them straight from the Conference 
Office.   
 
ANNUAL CONFERENCE:  June 8-10 

 

Don’t forget to bring your booklets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Office Summer Hours 

 

Starting Friday, June 9th, thru Labor Day the dis-
trict office will be open the following days and hours: 

Monday thru Thursday: 8:30am –4pm 

Friday: closed (work from home) 

Saturday & Sunday: Closed 

 

IMPRTANT NOTE: 

Also: if you have changed your address, phone num-
ber or email address in the last few years, please 
email all the updated information to the district of-
fice so I can update the data base. We had several 
people that could not register for annual conference 
because we had outdated information. Very much 
appreciated. 

 

RETIREE BREAKFAST 

Wed. June 28, 9:00 a.m. at  Eat ‘N Park,  

 5451  Mahoning Ave. Austintown. 

 
 
Clergy Birthdays for June 

3– Byron Bufkin 
12– Vicky Kelley 
16– Kyle Tennant 
18– Byron Bufkin 
23– Bob Miller 
30– Seth Auman 
 
PLEASE KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS:    
   All those still suffering from COVID-19 in different 
ways;   all pastors and churches during this busy and 
challenging  period of transition. 
   Please also pray for Elaine Weaver (Retired Local 
Pastor), Joan Ready (Widow of Rev. Chuck Ready) , 
Rev. Doug Lewis   

                                                                                                              

 

 

IT’S BREAKFAST/ DINNER TIME, ETC.                                                  

 
Thursday June 1 Drive thru Sirloin Tips & Noodles Dinner. 
4pm until sold out at Western Reserve UMC 4580 Canfield 
Rd, 44406 
 
Saturday, June 10, 8:30am-11pm Free Breakfast (donations 
accepted) at Smith Corners UMC 3000 S. Canfield-Niles 
Rd., Austintown, 44515 
 
Thursday, June 15, “Supper at the Corner” 4:30pm-6pm 
(meal is free but donations are accepted and appreciated). 
Smith Corners UMC 3000 S. Canfield-Niles Rd., Austin-
town, 44515 
 
Saturday, June 17, 7am-10:30am  Church Breakfast at      
Damascus UMC 300Valley Rd, Salem 44460 
 
Saturday , June 24, 10am-noon Drive thru Food Pantry at 
Brookfield UMC 6951 Grove St. Brookfield, 44403. Open to 
the Community 
 

https://eocumcnews.com/e-news/
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Damascus UMC 300 Valley 
Rd., Salem 44460, VBS  

"Treasured, Discovering You're 
Priceless to God" is                        
Sunday June 11 - Thursday June 
15 6;00pm- 8:30pm Ages 3- 6th 
grade 

 

Email: office@dumcohio.org 

Call; 330-537-3031 

 

 

 

Cortland UMC: 155 N. High 
St., Cortland, 44410: will be the 
host site for the Cortland     
Community VBS from         
June 19-23.                            
The theme is Rocky Railway. 

Email: 
cortlandumc1880@gmail.com 

Call: 330-637-2571 

Church Hill United Methodist 
189 Churchill Hubbard Rd 

Vacation Bible School 

Stellar VBS, Shine, Jesus, Shine! 

June 26 to 30th 

9:00 to Noon each day, Free to 
all 

PreK to 6th grades children 

Contact 330-759-0118 if any 
questions. 

 

 

Western Reserve UMC: 4580 
Canfield Rd, Canfield, 44406 
will be hosting VBS on Friday, 
August 11– 5:30pm-8pm and 
Saturday, August 12– 9am-
1:30pm 

This years theme:                                      
Pets Unleashed 

Email: wrchurch99@aol.com 

Call: 330-792-5805 



 



 



 

Here is a list of a few upcoming events at our local churches:  

 

*Deerfield UMC @ 1483 State Rt. 225, Deerfield, 44411: will be hosting a  
service in their outside pavilion on Sunday June 4, 2023 at 11 a.m. for      
"first for this church and area"    

Blessing of the Bikes--for all area motorcycles, children bikes, etc. 

 

*Movie Under the Stars - “Jesus Revolution”  9 pm Friday June 23rd - Berlin 
Center  @15611 Akron-Canfield Rd, Berlin Center, 44401. Bring a lawn chair. 
Free beverages and popcorn. 

 

*The Chosen Bible Study - 10:30 am every Tuesday through July 11th (except 
for July 4th). Sebring UMC @126 W. Indiana Ave., Sebring 44672. Bring a 
Bible. 

 

*Fowler UMC @ 3426 Youngstown– Kingsville Rd., Fowler, 44418 is host-
ing a monthly game night on the third Friday of each month at 6. the next one 
is June 17. Bring your favorite game, or a snack, or a friend, or just come for 
the fellowship. 

 

*Red Cross Blood Drive on Tuesday, June 20, 1pm-6pm Western Reserve 
UMC @4580 Canfield Rd., Canfield, 44406. Walk-ins welcome but appoints 
preferred. 
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